
 

 

                                

Report to The Portland Public Schools Board of Directors 

 

Date:  December 20, 2021 

 

From:  Bond Accountability Committee Report #34 

 

Subject: BAC Report #34 
 

 

Committee Charge 

The Portland Public Schools Board of Education (Board) has appointed a citizen Bond 

Accountability Committee (“Committee”) whose charge is to monitor the planning and progress 

of the bond programs relative to voter-approved work scope, schedule and budget objectives. 

The duties of the Committee are (i) to receive reports on the current status and planned 

implementation of the bond program; (ii) to determi



 

 



 

 

● Other than Benson/MPG, there appears to be sufficient funding for all other programs 

and projects within the respective 2017 and 2020 Bond programs budgets and other 

funding sources.   

● Funding for the Benson/MPG budget forecast shortfall will require allocation of program 

contingency funds from the 2017 and 2020 bonds.  Although it appears that the budget 

recovery exercise presented to the BAC should address the budget shortfall, the recent 

program reports do not include a report specific to Benson and MPG that show the 

respective combined budgets from the two bond programs.      

● Given the very conservative program contingency in the 2020 bond and projected 

interest earning presented at the joint meeting, there appears to be sufficient budget to 

complete the work approved by the voters.  The recent program report does not reflect 

the projected interest earnings.  Staff intends to update those reports when the financial 

systems are updated.  IN light of current construction trends and the financial 

implications of Benson/MPG cost overruns to the 2020 bond, the BAC recommends staff 

provide an undated budget forecast review of the other projects and programs in the 

2020 bond.  

● Additional review of bond revenue spending will be discussed when the financial audit is 

provided. 
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● BAC reviewed the Modernization projects, Health and Safety, and Infrastructure project 

reports during this period.   

● Based on the information provided by staff, it appears that the school district is 

proceeding with work that meets the intent of the scope of work specified in the voter-



 

 

● The BAC reviewed the annual performance audit that focused on the 2017 Bond 

Business Equity performance.  The BAC concurs with the findings and 

recommendations of the audit.  Business equity has been an ongoing focus by the BAC 

and we will continue to advocate and support staff with improving and achieving district 

business equity goals and practices.     
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